
Dear Pastor and Brethren,  

So many things have happened recently for which we are 

grateful. We thank the Lord for the ministry opportunities 

He has given us and for the ongoing work in Brazil. We 

are so encouraged by your faithfulness to the Lord! Thank 

you so much for your faithful prayers and support. 

During the first semester, we visited most of our 

supporting churches. We are now looking forward to 

officially starting deputation as a couple, right after 

attending BIMI Candidate School during the first week of 

June. Praise the Lord, we were able to schedule fourteen 

meetings for June and July. Please pray that the Lord will 

bless these meetings and use us to be a blessing. Also, 

please continue to pray for the Lord to open doors as we 

are scheduling meetings for the Fall semester. 

Our newest church, in the city of Cambé in the south of 

Brazil, is doing really well. We are running about fifty 

people per service and receiving many first-time visitors. 

Several of our members in this church have relatives in 

Rio Grande do Sul, the state that is suffering from floods 

since the end of April. Over 90% of the state has been 

affected by floods, and the water level continues to rise in 

some areas. This church has worked hard at helping 

victims of Rio Grande do Sul. Please pray that through this 

situation many people might know the Lord and be saved. 

 

Once again, thank you so much for your continued 

partnership in the Lord’s service. We are so grateful for 

your faithful prayers and support. May God greatly bless 

you! 

In His Service, 

 

Bruno and Roxanne Mendes 

-Strength and protection in our trips 

-⁠Open doors as we are booking 

meetings for the fall semester 

-Provision for the people of Rio 

Grande do Sul 

 

The work in Brazil is 

going well! This past 

month, our fifth church in 

Ribeirão Preto received 

several first-time visitors, 

some of which got saved, 

praise the Lord! Two new 

families also joined the 

church. In the first week 

of June, the teens are 

going to a camp hosted by 

a likeminded sister 

church. Please pray that 

many decisions might be 

made at this camp. 

 


